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Patient Group Meeting – 05.07.2012
1. Chairman’s opening remarks:
Opening remarks were made by Ian Tulley to introduce the group to Dr Jonathan Andrews and get the meeting underway.
2. Attendance and Apologies:

Attendees:



Apologies:
Cooper, Robert


Bryan-Brown, David *
Green, Pamela 


Bryan-Brown, Pauline


King, Mike 



McCarthy, Jocelyn

Pearch, Alan 




Pearch, Linda

Triggs, Roger

Tulley, Ian

Welton, Mahmud

* 
David Bryan-Brown has opted to drop out of the PPG and will be writing a letter of resignation. 

3. Minutes from last meeting held on 14th June 2012 - Matters arising:
The minutes were agreed as a true record of the previous meeting and were signed off by Ian Tulley as the Chairman.  
The suggestion from Robert Cooper with regards to advertising that Boots Chemist was open late when our evening surgeries were being held has made it into the newsletter for this month. 

We need to clarify what services are accessible to patients during the lunch opening times.  Is there any reason why appointments (i.e. prebooked GP and Nurse Appointments) could not been made during this time? Graham Hunt will speak to Jacky on reception.  

Action: 
Graham Hunt / Jonathan Andrews
Prebooked appointments are still an issue with patients not being able to book with their own GP, being told to contact us again and when further contact made, there is still nothing available.  The GP is question was Dr Stockton and he is presently on holiday so this may be the reason.  Are patients able to prebook on a GP’s first day back from holiday?  Graham Hunt will speak to Jacky.

Action:
Graham Hunt 

4. News from the Practice:
Graham Willoughby was not available to attend the meeting today; therefore, Dr Andrews spoke of some of the changes due to be happening.

Dr Stockton:
Dr Stockton is stepping down as Senior Partner with effect from 1st August and Jonathan Andrews will be taking on this role.  Dr Stockton will continue to work the 8 sessions per week as he does currently.
CQC:

Graham Hunt and Jonathan Andrews attended a meeting yesterday held by the Care Quality Commission, which governs healthcare organisations i.e. Rest and Nursing Homes, Out-of-Hours Services and GP Surgeries. 

There will be need for our PPG to be involved later on in the year and meet with other PPG’s for the Commissioning Board.  Further information will be provided nearer the time. 

Graham Hunt offered to do a presentation for the group to look at CQC and QoF and what it means for the Practice and Patients.

Action: 
Graham Hunt
NHS Choices:

Dr Andrews mentioned a website (http://www.nhs.uk/Pages/HomePage.aspx) in which patients can comment on their GP Practice.  Princes Park currently has 4 entries, 2 of which are very derogatory.  
5. Look at format of the new PPG noticeboard – Suggestions and comments:
Some of the group had seen the board and were happy with the content.  The only negative comment was that it is not in a high-traffic area and will not be seen by the majority without encouragement.  There was suggestion to have the coffee machine (when in place) and the new TV screen located alongside to maximise the foot traffic.  Graham took a photo of the group members for display on the noticeboard. We still require a suggestion box.  
Action:
Graham Hunt

6. New group member:
As David Bryan-Brown has opted to leave, the group was asked to decide whether they would like to replace him.  It was unanimously decided that the group was a sufficient size at present.  
7. Consultant evening in conjunction with other PPG’s: 

Graham Hunt mentioned the possibility of holding a presentation and Q & A sessions with a Consultant.  The suggestions put forward were Diabetes and Orthopaedics.  As we have an Orthopaedic Consultant on site, it was decided that this would be the better option for the first session.  We will look into arranging this to be held towards the end of September. 

Action:
Graham Hunt and Lisa Pilley

8. A.O.B:
GP notes – Allergies:
Roger Triggs raised the issue of allergy recording on the notes.  Dr Andrews explained how the system works and that allergies should be recorded in the notes if side-effects and symptoms have been reported to the GP.  

Stairs:

Pam Green raised the question as to whether patients could be allowed to use the stairs as the lift is very slow.  Dr Andrews said this could raise a security issue as there is no receptionist based up there, but it would be discussed.

Action:
Jonathan Andrews
Slogan:

Alan Pearch asked whether the group should have a slogan.  His suggestion was ‘for the patients, by the patients’.  Any further suggestions are welcomed for the next meeting.  

Sharps bins:

Robert Cooper has had trouble with the council refusing to collect an old sharps bin as it was supplied by a private company.  Graham Hunt will speak to Premi.

Action:
Graham Hunt
Drop-In Service:

Mahmoud Welton suggested we further publicise the services offered by Eastbourne Station Health Centre as he had a good experience with a very quick outcome.  This could be included in the next newsletter.  

Prescription Audit:

Dr Norwood offered to do an audit of prescription errors at the last meeting.  Mike King was asking about the results.  We have not had these yet.  Graham Hunt will speak to her.

Action:
Graham Hunt

Date of next meeting: Thursday 2nd August 2012 at 12.20pm
All comments and suggestions for agenda to be emailed / phoned through a week before the next meeting – in this case by Thursday 26th July.
Email:
grahamhunt@nhs.net 

Tel:
01323 744634
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